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Pastor’s Page 
Friends in Christ, 
 
I hope that this edition of our Tidings newsletter finds all of you in good spirits, 
looking forward towards spring and warmer weather.  My family enjoys playing 
in the snow quite a bit, but it always seems that when February rolls around we 
set our sights on seeing the beauty and vitality that comes with spring              
approaching and the promise of summer.  The changing seasons is a constant 
reminder that death and new life are not just how we understand our life in 
Christ, but also embedded in the very nature of the cosmos. 
 
We recently had the famous beatitudes passage from the gospel of Matthew as a 
scripture reading on Sunday morning.  These words that Jesus speaks are such 
an inspiration to me.  The fact that He begins his first sermon preaching good 
news to those who don’t have any resonates so much with what we see in God’s 
activity throughout history.  What made this particular Sunday morning even 
more special is that the Confirmation students wrote amazing beatitudes of their 
own.  Here are some of the beautiful words that they wrote. 
“Blessed are our families, for they love and take care of us.” 
“Blessed are those who are sick, for they will find healing in God.” 
“Blessed are the veterans who served our country to give us a better life.” 
“Blessed are the soldiers who sacrifice their lives for our safety.” 
“Blessed are the refugees, for there will come a time when they no longer have 
to run.” 
 
I was extremely moved by and proud of our Confirmation students who wrote 
these words.  For me, they signify a depth of understanding our lives of faith that 
convinces me that all of you are doing a wonderful job upholding that promise 
we make to them in their baptism.  I believe that most of the time we                        
contemplate what baptism means, we focus on the promise God makes to us as 
His children, and rightly so.  But it is good to be reminded that so many of you 
take the promise you made to these kids seriously as well.  I truly find our        
Confirmation sessions uplifting and am constantly amazed by the spiritual                             
maturity our kids demonstrate.  Thanks be to God for the gift of His Spirit       
working in and through all of us. 
 
God Bless, 
Pastor Jon   

If you are a Thrivent member, please consider applying for a $250 Action Grant to help fund 
Trinity’s Outreach projects!   They can be used towards Viking Vittles, Blessing Bags, Gas 
Cards, Trinity’s Grocery Shelf, and other fundraising projects. Every Thrivent member is  

eligible to apply for a minimum of one action grant per year. They are simple to apply for as 
everything is done online and takes about 5 minutes.  For more information stop in the   

office, email outreach@trinitynorthbranch.org, or contact Donna Setter at 612-363-5072.    

EDGE would like to thank 

everyone for their support of 

youth mission trips and   

activities at the Soup  

Luncheon and through our 

Youth Stock Market Sales. 

We are grateful for your 

support! Stock certificates 

may be picked up in          

the Narthex. 



 

 

 
 

February was a packed full month for EDGE and as I am typing this we are preparing for a fun 

and relaxing weekend on our Winter Retreat at Luther Park. We would like to say THANK YOU 
to everyone who supported our Stock Market and Soup Luncheon Fundraisers last month! 

They were both very successful fundraisers that will greatly help our youth activities and mission trip! March 

moves us into the Lenten season and we will get a chance to meet earlier and have supper and conversations 

before going to Lenten services together as a group. EDGE will also be helping out at the Fish Fry Fridays a 

few times this Lenten season so be sure to come enjoy a yummy meal and fellowship. 
Upcoming Dates to know: 

March 1: EDGE Serves Coffee Hour             March 18: EDGE @6, Lenten Service @7 

March 4: EDGE @6, Lenten Service @7  March 20: EDGE helps at Fish Fry 

March 11: NO EDGE – Spring Break                March 25: EDGE @6, Lenten Service @7 

March will be a wonderful month of hearing the sweet voices of our Sunday School children joining us at 

worship. We will sing on March 1, and begin preparing to sing again on April 5, for Palm Sunday. Thank you 

to everyone who joined us for our Hot Cocoa Luncheon! We had many families and members join us for 
lunch and crafts and we hope to do this again next year. Our Sunday School children and congregation also 

collected almost 200 cans of soup for our Souper Bowl Sunday Collection so thank you for your donations! It 

is wonderful to see people of all ages so active in the life of our church and to feel the vibrant and positive 

energy of our church community. We are all beloved children of God! 
 

Save the Date! Sunday School children will be singing at the 10:00 service on April 5, for Palm Sunday. 
      

Upcoming Dates to know: 

March 1 – Sunday School children sing at 10:00 service/ Lesson: Mark 8:27-9:8 Who Do You Say I Am? 

March 8 and 15 – NO Sunday School – Spring Break 

March 22 – Lesson: Mark 12:13-17 Giving to God What is God’s 

March 29 – Lesson: TBD 
April 5 – Palm Sunday Children sing at 10:00 service/  

     Lesson: Mark 11:1-11, 14:3-9 Triumphal Entry and Anointing 

Youth  Ministry News   

Gifts Given to the Glory of God 
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Confirmation students are expected to attend our 7 pm Wednesday evening                     

Lenten Worship each week through April 1.  

The Confirmation Service for 8th graders has been changed to Sunday, April 26.  

Confirmation students are expected to take an active role in worship as an acolyte, reader, usher, greeter, etc. ten 

times throughout the year. Please sign up on the sheets in the Narthex, or email jmorgan@trinitynorthbranch.org to 

sign up.    

To Viking Vittles in memory of Lee Debele from Butch & Sharalyn Olson, Karen Nelson, Jill Nelson-Decker 

To Building Fund in memory of Jerome Mattick from Dennis & Sue Gustafson, Lee & Donna Setter 

To Screen & Projector Fund in memory of Jerome Mattick from his family, Craig Strandberg & Janelle Mork,                

Al & Ann Tanko, Paul & Kimberly Lentz, Mike & Barb Nelson, Herman & Cecilia Fenner, Tom & Candi Hals,           

Steven & Kathryn Kinnamon  

To the Nursery in honor of Barb Nelson from Bonnie Nelson 

To the Cemetery Fund in memory of Wendell Bloomquist from Butch & Sharalyn Olson   

Children’s Ministry News 

Weather related closings will be listed on WCCO (channel 4), 

FOX 9, KARE 11, and Trinity’s facebook page.   
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From your Council Chair 
 

             ¢Ƙŀƴƪ ȅƻǳ ǘƻ ŀƭƭ ǿƘƻ ŀǧŜƴŘŜŘ ǘƘŜ !ƴƴǳŀƭ ƳŜŜǝƴƎΦ  LŦ ȅƻǳ ǿŜǊŜ ǳƴŀōƭŜ ǘƻ ŀǧŜƴŘΣ 
ǇƭŜŀǎŜ ǇƛŎƪ ǳǇ ŀƴ !ƴƴǳŀƭ wŜǇƻǊǘ ŀƴŘ ǘŀƪŜ ǘƘŜ ǝƳŜ ǘƻ ǊŜŀŘ ŀƭƭ ǘƘŜ ǊŜǇƻǊǘǎΦ  ¸ƻǳǊ нлнл ŎƘǳǊŎƘ 
ŎƻǳƴŎƛƭ ƳŜƳōŜǊǎ ŀǊŜΥ  !ƴƴ ¢ŀƴƪƻΣ ŎƘŀƛǊΣ [ƛƴŘŀ .ƻǊƴΣ ǾƛŎŜ-ŎƘŀƛǊΣ wƻǎŀƴƴŜ WƻƘƴǎƻƴΣ ǎŜŎǊŜǘŀǊȅΣ 
5Ŝƴƴƛǎ !ǳƭƛŎƘΣ [ǳŎŀǎ 9ŘǎƻƴΣ WƛƳ WƻǊƎŜƴǎƻƴΣ YǊƛǎǘŜƴ WƻƘƴǎƻƴΣ DŀǊȅ tƻǊŀǘƘΣ ŀƴŘ ±ƛŎƪȅ ¢ǊŀƳǇŜΦ  LŦ ȅƻǳ ƘŀǾŜ ǉǳŜǎǝƻƴǎΣ            
ŎƻƴŎŜǊƴǎΣ ƻǊ ƛŘŜŀǎ ǇƭŜŀǎŜ ŦŜŜƭ ŦǊŜŜ ǘƻ ŎƻƴǘŀŎǘ ŀƴȅ ƻƴŜ ƻŦ ǳǎΦ   
 ¢ƘŜǊŜ ƛǎ ŀ [h¢ ƎƻƛƴƎ ƻƴ ŀǘ ¢ǊƛƴƛǘȅΗ  ¢ƘŜǊŜ ŀǊŜ ƭƻǘǎ ƻŦ ǿŀȅǎ ŀƴŘ ǇƭŀŎŜǎ ǘƻ ōŜ ƛƴǾƻƭǾŜŘΦ  .ȅ ǘƘŜ ǝƳŜ ȅƻǳ ǊŜŀŘ ǘƘƛǎΣ ǿŜ 
ǿƛƭƭ ƘŀǾŜ ƘŀŘ !ǎƘ ²ŜŘƴŜǎŘŀȅ ǎŜǊǾƛŎŜ ŀƴŘ ōŜƎǳƴ ƻǳǊ ƧƻǳǊƴŜȅ ǘƻ 9ŀǎǘŜǊΦ  
 ²ƛǘƘ ǘƘŜ [ŜƴǘŜƴ ǎŜŀǎƻƴΣ ŀƭǎƻ ŎƻƳŜǎ ¢Ǌƛƴƛǘȅϥǎ !ƴƴǳŀƭ CƛǎƘ CǊȅΦ  ¢Ƙƛǎ ƛǎ ŀ ƎǊŜŀǘ ǿŀȅ ǘƻ ƎŜǘ ƛƴǾƻƭǾŜŘΣ ƎŜǘ ǘƻ ƪƴƻǿ ǎƻƳŜ 
ƴŜǿ Ŧƻƭƪǎ ŀƴŘ ƘŀǾŜ ŀ ƭƻǘ ƻŦ ŦǳƴΗ  aŀƪŜ ŀ Ǉŀƴ ƻŦ ōŀǊǎΣ ǎŜƭƭ ǝŎƪŜǘǎΣ ƘŜƭǇ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ƪƛǘŎƘŜƴ-- ǘƘŜǊŜ ŀǊŜ ƭƻǘǎ ƻŦ ǿŀȅǎ ǘƻ ƘŜƭǇΦ  ¢Ƙƛǎ ƛǎ ŀ 
ƎǊŜŀǘ ƻǇǇƻǊǘǳƴƛǘȅ ǘƻ ǊŜŀŎƘ ƻǳǘ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ ŜƴǝǊŜ ŎƻƳƳǳƴƛǘȅΦ         
 
{ŜŜ ȅƻǳ ƛƴ ŎƘǳǊŎƘΗ 
!ƴƴ ¢ŀƴƪƻΣ /ƘŀƛǊ          
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TWIGS (Trinity Women in God's Service) 

Mark your calendar for Saturday, April 25.  The annual synodical convention will be held at Gloria Dei 

Lutheran church in St. Paul.  In the past, this event has been a 2 day event.  This year will be       

something new - a one-day event.  It will be a day jam-packed with business, fellowship, learning, 

food and FUN!   It will be held Saturday April 25th.  If any women are interested in attending, please 

contact Kathy Nordaune or Ann Tanko for more information.  It is a wonderful way to see how we 

are connected globally and the impact women are making on the world, one person at a time!  

First Communion Class 

A First Communion Class will be held   

Thursday, April 9 at 6:00 p.m. in the       

Fellowship Hall.  This instruction is open to any and all 

people who have not yet received Communion.  If you or 

your child/children would like to participate in this yearõs 

class, forms are available in the office. Parents are invited to 

attend the class with their child or children. Those            

participating in the class will be  invited to commune for 

the first time on Maundy Thursday, April 9 at 7:00 pm.        

Communion that night will be by table at the altar.         

Contact Julie or Pastor Jon with questions.   

MEMORIAL GARDEN 

If you would like to contribute toward purchasing plants  

for our Easter Memorial Garden in memory of or in gratitude for 

a loved one, please complete this form and place it in the    

offering plate or return it to the Church Office by Sunday,    

March 29. The plants will adorn our sanctuary on Easter Sunday 

and will be  distributed to our shut-ins after Easter. Names of the 

memorialized will appear in the Easter bulletins. Forms received 

after March 29 will not be included in the bulletins.  (Please print 

your  information.)  

Any money left after purchasing the needed plants for the 

Easter garden may be used for other indoor or outdoor plant 

material or sanctuary decorations during the year.    

In memory of: ____________________________________________ 

__________________________________________________________ 

In gratitude for ___________________________________________ 

__________________________________________________________ 

From: 

__________________________________________________________ 

__________________________________________________________ 

will be held Wednesdays, March 4-
April 8 at 11:00 am in our Chapel and                                   

7:00 pm in our Sanctuary.   
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ALTAR GUILD 

3ÅÒÖÉÎÇ ÆÏÒ ÔÈÅ ÍÏÎÔÈ ÏÆ -ÁÒÃÈ 
#ÏÎÎÉÅ $ÅÍÉÎÓËÙ 
3ÕÓÁÎ 3×ÅÎÓÏÎ 

Trinityõs Fellowship Team 

night at the movies!       

All are welcome!         

Simply meet at the     

North Branch Theater on 

March 20 at 6:45 pm, and 

we will  decide on a  

movie. Discussion and 

dessert after the movie!  

Scripture Readings  
March 1:Genesis 2:15-17; 3:1-7, Psalm 32,               
 Romans 5:12-19, Matthew 4:1-11 

March 8: Genesis 12:1-4a, Psalm 121, 
 Romans 4:1-5, 13-7, John 3:1-17 

March 15: Exodus 17:1-7, Psalm 95,                           
 Romans 5:1-11, John 4:5-42 

March 22: 1 Samuel 16:1-13, Psalm 23,               
 Ephesians 5:8-14, John 9:1-41 

March 29: Ezekiel 37:1-14, Psalm 130,                
 Romans 8:6-11, John 11:1-45 

To sponsor altar flowers, please sign up on the 
calendar near the church office. Please bring an  
arrangement of fresh flowers prior to 7:45 am 

on that Sunday. See Julie or Deb with questions. 

Fare For All  Express March 11 2 -4 pm  

Fare For All Express is a great way to save on groceries. This 
is open to everyone; the more that participate, the stronger the 
buying power of the program. Each month offers a $10                   
Produce Pack, $11 Mini Meat Pack, $20 Combo Pack 
(produce and  mini-meat). The Hot Buy for March is the 
Brunch Box (ham, sausage patties, pancakes, bacon, turkey 
links, breakfast sausage, hashbrowns, cheddar cheese, peppers 
& spinach) for $30, limit one.  See www.fareforall.org or call 

the church office at 651-674-7047 with questions.   

Please email articles for the   
April Trinity Tidings to   

office @trinitynorthbranch.org  
by  March 16. Thank you! 

Privacy laws prevent care           

facilities from contacting us 

regarding your stay. If you or 

someone close to you would 

like a visit or a call, please     

         contact the office.  

Like Trinity Lutheran Church             

on facebook! 

SCHOLARSHIPS AVAILABLE FOR TRINITYõS HIGH SCHOOL SENIORS 

Through the foresight and generosity of several members of our 

church, a scholarship fund has been established at Trinity          

Lutheran as part of our memorial fund giving.  Following are the 

guidelines for high school seniors interested in applying.  

1. The applicant must be a member of Trinity Lutheran Church.  

2. The applicant must attend an ELCA affiliated school.  

3. The scholarship will be paid directly to the school.  

4. The scholarship will be for the graduating seniors in the      

present year and will be given in accordance with the         

guidelines of the school which the applicant is attending.  If 

money remains available, it will be offered to students         

entering upper classes at ELCA schools.  

5. Applicants must be full time students.  Since each school has 

its own definition of full time student, the definition at the 

school the applicant will be attending will be our guidelines 

for defining full time student.  

6. The maximum scholarship will be $500 but may be less        

depending on available funds and the number of qualified  

applicants.  Please note that the number of applicants         

determine the amount of the individual scholarship award.  

The decision of the church council is all who apply and meet 

the guidelines will share equally in the scholarship fund.  

7. Letters of application must be received by May1st  of the           

applicants senior year and be accompanied by a letter of         

acceptance from the school the applicant will be attending.  

The letter of application should include the students name, 

address, phone number, name of school the student will be 

attending along with a statement that he/she is applying to 

receive the scholarship award.  If the student knows whether 

or not the school to which he/she is applying has a matching 

fund plan, this information should also be included along 

with a copy of the   letter of acceptance from the school.  In 

cases where the application is an upperclassperson at an 

ELCA College, the letter of application must also be received 

by May 1 for the  ollowing September ñMay school year.  

Verification that the upperclassperson meets all the above 

criteria will be required.  

8.     In the event there are additional moneys available after 

above criteria has been met, we will accept applications from 

other members who are students at other Christian affiliated 

schools 

Trinity has an open cemetery maintenance position.                           

Details and the complete job description can be found                    

on our website www.trinitynorthbranch.org.  
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Family Pathways Fund Drive 
As the abundance of donations from the holidays dwindle, the need in our                
community continues. The largest grassroots food and fund drive in the state, 
the Minnesota FoodShare March Campaign brings together community                          

organizations, businesses, and faith communities to help restock food shelves 
state wide. The more we raise, Minnesota FoodShare provides a financial                     

incentive. Trinityõs Outreach Fund will match up to $1000 in                                               
monetary donations given to this drive.  Note Food Fund Drive on your                     

check and place in the offering plate in March. Most wanted food items include 
fruit, vegetables, pasta, rice, canned meats, hearty soups, peanut butter, baking 
and cooking items, personal hygiene and household cleaning products. 
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Trinity “Shout Out!” 
 

 There are so many people who give generously of their time and talent to the ministry of      

Trinity Lutheran Church.   

 Each month in the Tidings we will have a Trinity “Shout Out!” naming and thanking various 

groups and individuals who give of themselves in a variety of ways.  Some do their work totally 

“behind the scenes,” while others you see all the time sharing their gifts but may not know them by name.   

This month our Annual Fish Fry gets a Shout Out! This is a great time of food and fellowship with our community! We 

have too many volunteers to list each name. Some set out our signs, bring the fryers to the church, set up the frying 

area outside, bake bars, sell tickets, make coffee, cook spaghetti, cut potatoes into fries, fry the fish and the fries, 

serve the delicious dinner, work the beverage table, serve refills, clear and wash tables, wash the dishes, and more! 

Many people lend a hand each week to make this a success! A big thank you to Bridget Pigman for coordinating 

the fish fry, ordering the supplies, and making sure everything runs smoothly!  

If you haven’t been to a fish fry, join us on Fridays in Lent from 5-7 pm in our Fellowship Hall. We serve all you can eat 

fish, fresh-cut fries, homemade tartar sauce, coleslaw, buns, homemade bars, coffee & milk. Meatless spaghetti is 

also available. Bring a friend or neighbor—all are welcome!     

Stay tuned for the next Trinity “Shout Out!” for another round of spectacular people in our congregation!  

Join Usé   Sunday Morning Bible Study  
Starting March 8th at 9:05 am in our Fireside Room 
This five-session Lenten study brings prayer and worship to help us examine 
the history of Lentðthe season which begins the Churchôs second cycle of 
preparation, celebration, and rejoicingðand explore its practices so that we 
can observe the Lenten season faithfully and winsomely today. You may 
drop-in at any time during these sessions. 
 

March 8th - Preparing for Joy 
Lent is an invitation to honesty and clarity. It can be our preparation for joy 
because it is the concentrated and disciplined time when we together work to 
root out the blindness and deception that prevent us from receiving each  
other as gracious gifts from God.  
 

March 15th - The Early History of Lent 
The season of Lent appears after the Council of Nicaea. With so many      
biblical precedents, did it really take the Church more than 300 years to seize 
upon the idea of fasting for forty days? The early history of Lent is complex 
and interesting; it is something of a ñchoose your own adventureò story.  
 

March 22nd - Responsive Fasting 
Fasting in the Bible is almost always focused on a grievous condition. This 
practice is a response to something instead of a means to something else. 
Lenten fasting, then, is a response to sins and the prospects of death in our 
culture, our nation, our church, and our own lives.  
 

March 29th - Walking the Walk (of the Stations of the Cross)   
Walking the stations of the crossða devotional path of reflection and       
repentance based on events in the passion and resurrection of Christð is 
being adapted in creative ways today. How did this form of spiritual        
pilgrimage originate and why is it important for our discipleship? 
 

April 5th - Keeping Vigil   
The season of Lent, and especially Holy Week, are traditional times for   
keeping vigilðan attentive openness to the work of God in our lives and in 
our world. But what does it mean to keep vigil today, when most of us no 
longer adhere to the strict discipline of late night prayer? 
 

For more information, contact Rich Lundberg, 651-674-6218 or 
nblundberg@aol.com. 
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